

DE LA SALLE SCHOOL

Mill Brow, Eccleston, St.Helens, Merseyside. WA10 4QH Telephone: 01744 20511 Fax: 01744 20543 Email: delasalle@sthelens.org.uk

Headteacher: Mr. A. Rannard BA (Hons) NPQH

05 October 2017

Dear Parent/Carer

Ofsted Report

After a nervous wait for our Ofsted report to be published, I am now pleased to be able to send you a copy of the report and confirm that De La Salle School is no longer in Special Measures.

As pleasing as many of the comments in the report are, I am very aware that this is still only a milestone on our journey towards becoming a good and then an outstanding school. However, it does provide a valuable validation of the hard work and efforts that have been put in by staff, students, Governors, parents, the Local Authority and the Archdiocese to turn the school around and set it on a much more promising and hopeful path.

Rest assured that, as the report states, the areas for further improvement had already been identified by the school and work has been underway since the start of term to address them.

Finally, may I take this opportunity to thank you for your on-going support which has been, and will continue to be, a key factor in our school's improvement.

Yours sincerely

Mr A Rannard Headteacher